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Parentmail 
 

We understand that some people are 
having problems receiving our 
electronic newsletters at the moment 
via parentmail.  Please do bear with 
us; we have contacted the company 
and have asked them to notify us 
when the problem is fixed. 

 
School Fete 

 
Thank you to everyone who supported 
the FOSS Fete last Saturday.  It was 
lovely to see so many pupils and their 
parents plus members of the wider 
school community. 
 
The FOSS Committee worked 
extremely hard in the run up to the 
event and I’d like to thank them for 
their tremendous effort. 
 
There are still a few outstanding bills 
to be paid but the estimated total is 
approximately £2500. 
 
As a school we will be renewing our 
Interactive Whiteboards and projectors 
this academic year and we have asked 
FOSS to help support this initiative. 
 

Jeans for Genes Day  
 

Thank you to everyone who supported 
our Jeans for Genes Day on Friday 19 
September 2014.   
 
We raised a magnificent £316.51.  
 

Ofsted Report 
 

We were able to release our most 
recent Ofsted Report on Tuesday 9 
September 2014.  This followed our 
school inspection at the end of term.   
 

An electronic copy is now available on 
our school website: 
www.sutton.cambs.sch.uk 
 
If you did not receive a paper copy and 
would like one please do contact the 
school office and we will arrange for a 
copy to be sent home.  
 

Smile! 

 
This week all Reception and Key 
Stage 1 children will bring home a 
Colgate 'Bright smiles, Bright futures' 
pack.  Included in the pack is a 
toothbrush and a tube of toothpaste.  
There is also a chart to encourage the 
children to brush their teeth twice a 
day.   
 
For more information about dental 
health and some fun online games 
with the Tooth Defenders search 
'Colgate bright smiles bright futures'. 

 
Absence from School 

 
If your child is unwell and unable to 
attend school we ask that parents 
notify the school. This can be done by 
leaving a message on our automated 
phone system; the school number is 
01353 778351. 
 
Our school policy, in conjunction with 
health advice, is that a child suffering 
from sickness or diarrhoea should 
remain away from school for a full 
48hrs after all the symptoms have 
stopped. 
 
We do follow up any absence that we 
have not been told about but our 
efforts often end in failure due to 
parents not keeping their contact 
details current and up to date.  
 
Please tell us if you change your 
details.  

 
Violin Lessons 

 
I am delighted to welcome Mrs Fiona 
Dagg to our school. Mrs Dagg is a 

http://www.sutton.cambs.sch.uk/


music teacher who will be offering to 
teach the violin to pupils who would 
like to learn.   
 
If you would like your child to learn to 
play this instrument please leave your 
contact details with the staff in the 
school office and Mrs Dagg will get in 
touch to provide further details. 
 

Music Exam Success 
 

At the end of the Summer Term 9 
pupils heard that they had passed their 
recent music exams.   
Congratulations to all the pupils! 

 
Harvest Festival 

 
We will be holding our annual Harvest 
Festival on Tuesday 7 October at St 
Andrew’s Church.  Pupils will be asked 
to come to school in the usual way and 
will be registered in their classes 
before lining up to walk to St Andrew’s 
Church en masse.   
 
When we walk to the church we use a 
‘family grouping’ system whereby our 
older pupils walk with our younger 
pupils.  However we do require a lot of 
adult/parent helpers to help supervise 
the pupils as we walk to the church.  If 
you can help on the morning of 
Tuesday 6 October please contact 
your child’s class teacher.  
 
This year we would like the children to 
bring harvest gifts of non-perishable 
food – tins, bags of dried goods etc. 
Please do not send your child to 
school with fresh food.  

 
Holidays during Term Time 

 
Our school Attendance Policy clearly 
states that we aim to minimise the 
amount of time lost to term time 
holidays through a policy which 
actively discourages parents from 
arranging family holidays during this 
time.  Parents should not expect leave 
of absence to be granted automatically 
as leave for the purpose of a family 
holiday will only be granted in 

exceptional circumstances and not for 
multiple requests during a school year.  
If leave of absence is taken without 
authorisation, it will be recorded in the 
schools attendance register as an 
unauthorised absence and may be 
referred to the school’s Education 
Welfare Officer.   
 
Absence during term time interrupts 
the continuity of teaching and learning 
and disrupts the educational progress 
of individual children.  In a week lots of 
things can happen within the life of a 
school; children can miss whole areas 
of a topic being taught in maths or 
English.   In addition the social aspects 
of a child’s development including their 
friendships can move on making it 
difficult for the returning child to fit 
back in with their peer groups. 

 
Parent Consultations 

 
Each term there is the opportunity for 
parents to meet with their child’s class 
teacher to discuss their progress. This 
term our Parent Consultations are on: 
 
Thursday 9 October     3.30 – 5.30 
pm 
Thursday 20 November 5.30 – 7.30 
pm 
 
All appointments are 10 minutes in 
length. Appointments can be made by 
contacting the school office. Please 
note appointments cannot be made on 
the day of the consultation; this allows 
staff time to prepare for this event. It is 
not necessary for parents to attend 
every consultation held during the 
year. 

School Diary 
 

Copies of our School Diary were sent 
out to parents on Thursday 18 
September 2014.  If you did not 
receive a copy of this document that is 
printed onto orange card please 
contact the school office.  We 
deliberately print this document onto 
brightly coloured card so that it can be 
easily seen when pinned on a notice 



board or stuck to the fridge door at 
home. 
 
Please do keep your copy safe.  

 
Family Assemblies 

 
We are still working on a format for our 
Family Assemblies this term.  Our 
increasing school roll means that we 
are reviewing our current format.   
 
Details will be sent out to parents as 
soon as they have been finalised.   
 

Better Reading Partners 
 
We are currently recruiting 
parents/grandparents who would like 
to work with some of our children 
supporting their reading. Volunteers 
will need to be able to give at least 20 
mins of their time a week on a regular 
basis and, in addition to this, be able 
to do a little bit of preparation at home 
before the reading sessions. 
 
If you are interested in helping in this 
way please let our school office staff 
know.  There are two training sessions 
on Friday 26 September and Monday 
6 October both of which will run 
between 9:30am and 3:00pm at the 
latest.  
 
Please leave your name at the office if 
you are interested. Thank you 
 

Leaflets 
 

During the course of the year the 
school is often asked to distribute 
leaflets to parents which promote 
different activities for children taking 
place in and around the Sutton area.   
  
Parents need to be aware that when 
engaging with these companies they 
should always check that the leaders 
are DBS (Disclosure and Barring 
Service) enhanced checked and 
cleared.  The school does not 
undertake these checks unless the 
organisation is working as part of the 
school or WASP provision. 

 
Money for School 

 
Please can parents place all money 
that is for any of our school activities, 
including school dinners, in a sealed 
envelope with your child’s name and 
class on the front.   
 
All monies can be taken to your child’s 
class teacher.  
 
There is also a black metal post box in 
the corridor outside our main office 
where parents can deposit payments.   
Please remember payments for school 
meals can be made online using the 
Agora Payment System.  This is a 
safer way to make payments.  Details 
about this site will be sent to our new 
parents shortly. 
 

Creating a new cycleway from 
Witcham to Wentworth 

  
Work starts this week (week 
commencing 22 September) on the 
construction of a new 1.5km foot and 
cycleway which will complete the cycle 
path link between Sutton and Ely. 
  
Cambridgeshire County Council plans 
to build the new route between Sutton 
and Wentworth alongside the A142. 
The new path will provide a 
segregated or low traffic route from the 
village of Sutton-in-the-Isle all the way 
to Ely. 
  
A 2m wide dual use foot and cycle 
path will be constructed between 
Sutton and Witcham Toll and a path 
between 1 and 1.5m will link Witcham 
Toll to Witchford. The paths will 
provide a separate and largely 
segregated route for pedestrians and 
cyclists alongside a busy A-road 
where no current path exists. 
  
Works are expected to take around 2 
months to complete. The new 
cycleway is anticipated to cost 
£350,000 and will be funded from the 
DfT’s Local Sustainable Transport 
Fund, which aims to improve links 



between employment sites and 
residential areas. 
  
More information including engineering 
drawings of the route is available on 
the County Council’s website at 
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/cycling. 
  
If you have any questions about the 
scheme please contact Transport 
Delivery on 
transport.delivery@cambridgeshire.go
v.uk or call 01223 699906. 
 

Recruiting on-call firefighters at 
Sutton Fire Station 

 
Recruitment Evening Monday 29 

September 6:00-8:30pm 
 
I have been asked to inform parents of 
the above meeting by the fire brigade. 
 
Do you live or work within 5 minutes of 
your local fire station? 
 
Do you want the opportunity to work 
as a team protecting your local 
community? 
 
Do you have a good level of fitness? 
 
On-call Firefighters are a vital part of 
today’s Fire and Rescue Service.  
They provide an efficient and effective 
service that gives emergency cover to 
local communities.  As an On-call 
Firefighter you would carry a pager. 
When you are on-call you remain 
within 5 minutes of the station and 
respond to emergency incidents as 
and when they happen.  We ask for a 
commitment of at least 49 hours per 
week (on average), this could be 
during the night, at weekends, during 
the day or a combination of all. 
 
You would receive an annual wage to 
reflect the time you commit plus 
additional payments for attending drill 
nights and incidents. 
 
We also offer: 
 
• Employee Assistance Programme 

• Pension 
• Ongoing training with the chance of 
promotion 
• Paid holiday 
 
For an application pack and further 
information contact Recruitment on 
01480 444500 or 
recruitment@cambsfire.gov.uk 
 
You can also visit our website 
www.cambsfire.gov.uk/Recruitment 
 

 
Baby News! 

 
Congratulations to Mrs Park and her 
husband Dan on the birth of their 
daughter, Ellie Grace, who was born 
on 27 July 2014 weighing 7lb 15oz.   
 
I understand that older brother Finley 
is very proud of his younger sister!! 
 

More Baby News… 
 

Congratulations to Mr Smith and his 
wife Sam who have announced that 
they are expecting their second child 
in the Spring.   
 
Lucas is looking forward to the 
prospect of being the best big brother 
he can… 

 
School Newsletters 

 
We send out a School Newsletter on a 
Weekly basis.  These are all 
numbered and dated to help parents 
keep up to date with what is 
happening at school.   
 
An electronic copy is placed on our 
school website, 
www.sutton.cambs.sch.uk  if you 
mislay your copy. 
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Dates for the Half Term 
 

Tuesday 7 October – Harvest 
Festival @ St Andrew’s Church 
Thursday 9 October – Parent 
Consultations 3:30-5:30pm 
Friday 10 October – Yr 5 to Ely Fire 
Station 
Monday 13 October –Book Week 
starts 
Tuesday 14 October – Theatre Visit 
to school  
Tuesday 14 October - Governors 
Finance and Personnel Committee  
Wednesday 15 October - School 
Book Shop in the school hall 
Thursday 23 October – Phonics 
Evening for Foundation Stage Parents 
Thursday 23 October – End of KS2 
SATs Information Evening for Yr 6 
Parents 
Friday 24 October – INSET Day for 
teaching staff 
 
Monday 27 October – Friday 31 
October inc Half Term Holiday 
 
Monday 3 November – School starts 
following Half Term holiday. 
 
Thursday 13 November – Individual 
School Photographs 
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